
WRIGHTSVILLE                                                                                YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

WRIGHTSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL
PLANNING MEETING

JANUARY 18, 2022
Borough Chambers * 601 Water Street * Wrightsville

The Planning Meeting of the Borough of Wrightsville governing body convened at 6:31pm on
Tuesday, January 18, 2022.  Council President Giandalia called the meeting to order and led the
salute to the American Flag.

In attendance: Council President Giandalia, Vice President Lyle, Councilman Landis,
Councilman McDonald, Councilman Gromling, Councilman White, Mayor Slenker, Secretary
Hoff

PATRONS:

No public comment.

ACTION ITEMS:

Councilman White made a motion to adopt the 2022 Wrightsville Borough budget following the
mandatory inspection period.  Councilman Landis seconded the motion.  Councilman White
asked if VP Lyle should be voting since a family member works for the Borough noting “it’s ethic
related business, nothing personal”.  President Giandalia called for a roll call vote.  Roll call
noted as:
Councilman White – yes
Councilman Gromling – abstained
Councilman Landis – yes
Councilman McDonald – yes
President Giandalia – yes
Vice President Lyle - abstained

Motion carried, 4-2 vote
President Giandalia relayed to members of council all wage increases will be reviewed by
Personnel Committee and advised committee to meet with each employee to discuss wages.
Upon final discussion with employees, all wages will be made retro-active effective January 1,
2022. Councilman Landis agreed, noting President Giandalia’s suggestion is reasonable and all
criteria should be reviewed with each employee.

Councilman Gromling made a motion to approve Resolution 2022-15 authorizing Council
President and Borough Secretary to authorize and sign account documents relating to PennDOT
Partner Business Agreement and to establish an account with PennDOT ECMS (Engineering



and Construction Management System).  Councilman Landis seconded the motion.  All in favor.
The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Councilman Landis made a motion to approve Mayor Tayne Slenker and Councilman Rick
McDonald as Wrightsville Borough authorized representatives to sign off and request changes to
Fire Run Cards and Responses within Wrightsville Borough municipal boundaries as outlined
on official document provided from The County of York, Department of Emergency Services.
Councilman Gromling seconded the motion.  All in favor. The motion carried with a unanimous
vote.

President Giandalia provided each council member with a list of 2022 Borough Council
Committee assignments.  Committee assignments were read aloud by President Giandalia and
noted as follows:

Budget and Finance /Administration
Councilman Landis, Chair
President Giandalia

Personnel
Councilman McDonald, Chair
Vice President Lyle

Public Works/Streets
Vice President Lyle, Chair
Councilman McDonald

Community & Economic Development
Councilman White, Chair
Councilman Gromling

Parks & Recreation
Councilman Gromling, Chair
Councilman White

Public Safety
Councilman McDonald, Chair
Councilman Landis

Councilman Gromling relayed to those in attendance that Wrightsville American Legion Post
469 members will be seeking approval to use Riverfront Park for an upcoming Easter egg hunt
noting that American Legion will be partnering with local churches in Borough to host this
event.

BOROUGH COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Administration & Finance:

No report



Public Works:

No report

Public Safety:

No report

Community & Economic Development:

No report

Parks & Recreation:

No report

Personnel:

No report

Complaint Committee:

No report

ADDITIONAL BUSINESS:

Secretary Hoff asked members of council to complete their Financial Interest Statements and
submit them by Monday, April 4, 2022.

ADJOURNMENT:

Councilman McDonald made a motion to adjourn the January 18, 2022 Planning Meeting of the
governing body of Wrightsville Borough. Councilman White seconded the motion. All in favor.
The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:04pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Tammie Hoff, Borough Secretary


